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Baptist Care Australia is cautious to suggest one particular state’s current system as the ideal 

fundraising regime to be modelled across the country, but would rather like to suggest a system 

where states and territories transfer their oversight capacity to the Australian Charities and Not 

for profits Commission (ACNC). 

Under a simplified national system, charities registered by the ACNC could apply for a licence to 

fundraise through the ACNC. In doing so, registered charities would be required to comply with an 

agreed set of requirements for both reporting and the undertaking of a fundraising activity. 

Specifically, the single set of rules would outline the definition of fundraising, the ways in which 

fundraising activities must be conducted, and the financial reporting requirements. This model 

would enable charities to apply through the ACNC to gain access to state and territory charitable 

taxation concessions. 

This model recognises that using an existing state or territory approach as the basis of a unified 

national system will not necessarily reduce the administrative burden of charities. By allowing the 

ACNC to hold the responsibility for the regulation of fundraising, the regulatory burden placed on 

both charities and the government can be reduced. Additional resourcing would be required to 

support enforcement of the regime by the ACNC; however this would improve current protections 

for donors as there is very little activity undertaken by states and territories to enforce the current 

unsatisfactory regulation. 

Please feel free to contact us if you would like any additional information on any of the provided 

responses. 

Kind Regards, 

Marcia Balzer 

Executive Director 

 




